

ELMBRIDGE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF ORDINARY BUSINESS MEETING 
HELD ON THURSDAY 21ST JANUARY 2016 IN ELMBRIDGE VILLAGE HALL AT 7.30 PM



Present:
Councillors
Roger Clift (Chairman)







Ann Carter (Vice Chairman)

Bernard Brown

Charles Caddick

Tim Ireson








Barbara Talbot



In Attendance:

Sylvia Clift (Clerk)








District Cllr. Lynn Duffy







County Cllr. Maurice Broomfield



1. Apologies for absence
Apologies for absence had been received from Cllr. Andrew Halfpenny and District Cllr. Tony Miller
2. Police Report

One incident had taken place. On 18th December 2015 2 gates and an electric fence had been stolen from Purshull Green. District Cllr. Lynn Duffy would provide email contact details of PC Richard Rees, the new beat bobby.
3. Declarations of Interest 
Cllr. Tim Ireson declared an interest in Item 8.2
4. Minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 19th November 2015 


The minutes were approved and signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

5. 

Matters arising
5.1. Parish Council Minutes online. (Item 10.2) Rushock Parish Council had requested that Elmbridge PC minutes continued to be sent to them directly.
6.  General 
6.1 Lengthsman Update. 
The Lengthsman had carried out flood prevention work at the end of November.
· Silt and leaves had been cleared from drains in Elmbridge Lane and Addis Lane (Watery Lane), the Knoll and Purshull Green.
· An overgrown drain in Cooksey Green Lane had been cleared.
· Grips had been dug out in Cutnall Green. 
6.2 Highways.
· Some potholes reported had been repaired. Most of the surface problems on the bends in Addis Lane below St. Mary’s Church were not at intervention level.

· The Grit Bin ordered for Purshull Green Lane was in place. Thanks were recorded to Cllr. Charles Caddick for marking the Grit Bins. Scoops had been provided.
· VA signs in Cutnall Green were not yet in place. Those provided had proved faulty and had been removed. There was no information about other measures suggested.
· M5 Smart Motorway. Dodderhill PC were concerned about the lack of sound-proofing on the west side of the motorway. They would advise on arrangements for a meeting with Highways England.
· The HGV sign at The Knoll needs to point towards Droitwich. The Clerk would inform Highways.

6.3 New Home Bonus

A Flyer about SmartWater kits would be printed and distributed through the Parish Magazines to all properties in the parish of Elmbridge. The Clerk would complete the NHB claim forms.

7. Finance

7.1 Current Balance


The balance on the Current Account was £12427.63
7.2 Payments

            The following payments were approved


Elmbridge Village Hall            £12.00 (Room Hire)
D
David Miles
     £182.00 (Lengthsman)


S Clift
       £15.96 (Grit Bin Scoops) 
7.3 Precept 2016/2017
The Chairman had prepared a budget for 2016/17. This showed that a Precept of £4680 – the same as in the previous 3 years – would be sufficient. Cllr. Barbara Talbot proposed that a Precept requirement of £4680 be submitted and this was seconded by Cllr. Charles Caddick and agreed unanimously. District Cllr. Lynn Duffy observed that Elmbridge PC would be one of very few parish councils that was proposing a standstill amount for their precept.
7.4 Audit post-2017
After the abolition of the Audit Commission, Councils would be responsible for their own audit arrangements. Councils with a turnover of less than £25000 pa would complete an annual return but not be subject to an external audit. An external auditor would need to be appointed in case of questions from electors.

A Sector Led Body (SLB) would be set up for small authorities and be responsible for the appointment of an external auditor. Small authorities could opt out.

It was decided that Elmbridge Parish Council would remain with the SLB.
8. Planning
8.1 PCC proposal for WC in Churchyard and Kitchen facilities in Church. A pre-planning consultation was required from the Parish Council. Discussion centred on desirability, location and drainage issues in respect of the proposed WC. The conclusion was that there was little enthusiasm among Councillors for the PCC’s proposal.
The Chairman would collate views and circulate the Consultation Response to Councillors and forward it to the PCC.
8.2 Treetops Barn, Elmbridge Lane. Application to erect a lean-to greenhouse had been withdrawn.
8.3 Bredon View, Kidderminster Road. Application had been made to build a single storey rear extension and a first floor rear extension.
8.4 Cornshire Field Farm. Change of use from agricultural land to private gypsy and traveller site with one caravan and associated works had been applied for, together with a variation of conditions to allow any gypsy or traveller and to allow more than two caravans.
A strong objection had been made by the Council on the grounds of Green Belt and Gypsy status.

8.5 The Clerk would complete the Enforcement Team Scrutiny Survey. 

9. Correspondence

A list detailing 29 items of correspondence and relevant emails was circulated to Councillors. In addition several update emails had been received from CALC.

10. Items of Interest

10.1 The Knoll. Verges had been destroyed by cable laying for Broadband. Drains had been left above road level. The Clerk would contact Highways.
10.2 The Council would consider requests from the Friends of Elmbridge to contribute funds for a celebration of the Queen’s Birthday in June 2016.
10.3 Numerous logs had been laid on the verge at Wants Cottage.

10.4 County Cllr. Maurice Broomfield reported that he intended to retire in 2017.

11. Next meeting


Thursday 17th March 2016 at 7.30pm in Elmbridge Village Hall.


Future dates arranged were:


Wednesday 25th May 2016 – AGM

Thursday 21st July 2016




Thursday 15th September 2016 

Thursday 17th November 2016
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